
From: Jjfreck19
To: Sunnica Energy Farm
Subject: Response to deadline of 11.09.23
Date: 11 September 2023 19:14:35

By email:  Sunnica@planninginspectorate.gov.uk
Your Ref:  EN010106

Dear Mr Wheadon (reference letter dated 27th July 2023)
 

NSIP Reference  Jane Leitch Unique Reference: 20031161

I feel that throughout the whole consultation process Sunnica has not
listened to the concerns of those who live in the communities affected.  We
will be subject to total disruption during the construction period, with the
size of the vehicles, equipment and structures being put onto roads that are
totally inadequate to cope with them and the volume of construction worker
traffic.  Many roads are C or even no category at all
 
From most villages whichever way we try to exit we will be subject to fields
of solar panels, changing the open landscape of the Fenland Brecks we live
in. Going towards Isleham there are no trees just the odd hedge or ditch
between fields, which is what the landscape setting is.  So subjecting us to
solar panels that will be screened with vegetation that even in 15 years of
continuous growth (if that is possible, who is going to “care” for them) will
not cover the view of the solar panels and will totally destroy the outlook
setting that we have as a villages on the edge of the fens. 
 
The increased size of BESS storage highlights that Sunnica were totally
unprepared for NOT getting direct access to the National Grid at Burwell is
another prime example of the poor design and research done for this
scheme.  Who would buy a gas cooker for a new home only to find that
actually there is no gas link to the new homes, where was their research for
obtaining permission for linking to the National Grid at Burwell? 
 
It totally changes the scheme from being “green solar energy” to just being
storage for when power is cheap to buy off the National Grid to sell at a
higher price when demand is higher.  So it is not even going to be green or
renewable energy that they are trying to insist to us that it is. 
 
I care about the community I live in and get involved.  I am a 

 and work hard to ensure that things run
smoothly even to the point of helping when road closures happen to ensure
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that people know how they can still access the village hall as a resident or as
someone coming into the village which I have just done for the Anglian
Water SPA pipeline work. 
 




